TRUESDALE BOARD OF ALDERMEN MEETING
September 23, 2020

The Truesdale Board of Aldermen held a regular meeting on Wednesday, September 23, 2020, 5:30 p.m. at the Truesdale City Hall, 109 Pinckney Street, Truesdale, Missouri.  

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mayor Watson attended the meeting by Zoom.  He requested a roll call of the Aldermen:  Alderman Joseph Brooks-yes, Alderman Mike Thomas-yes, Alderman Jerry Cannon-yes, And Alderman Robert Green-yes.  A full board was present.  Also attending for the City were Attorney Tim Joyce, Public Works Supervisor Mark Bennett, Chief of Police Casey Doyle, Treasurer Elsa Smith-Fernandez, and Administrator/City Clerk MaryLou Rainwater.

Meeting was called to order.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the agenda, second by Alderman Thomas, with all Aldermen approving.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the consent agenda (minutes of the September 9, 2020 regular meeting, special meeting September 16, 2020, invoice list from August 2020, and the treasurer’s report for the month of August 2020).  Motion was second by Alderman Thomas, and approved by all Aldermen.  

Citizens Participation:  None at this time.

Comments from Mayor Chris Watson:  Mayor Watson stated he attended a board meeting for the Boonslick Regional Planning Commission and was authorized to sign checks on their accounts.   He reported the general membership will be Monday, September 28, 2020 and he plans to attend.

Comments from Board of Aldermen:   Alderman Cannon reported on the items that Alderman Brooks and he recommends for the Board room.  He will send information via email for the Board’s review.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve up to $3,000 for the equipment and the podium for the Board room.  Motion was second by Alderman Thomas and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, and Alderman Brooks-yes.  Motion carried 4 yes/0 no votes.    It was decided the podium would not need to have a built-in microphone.

Mayor Watson suggested a Trunk or Treat be held at Bruer Park for a couple of hours on Halloween.  The social distancing requirement will be followed-the children could get their own candy from the treat holder.  He stated he had a movie screen and thought he may put it up and put it a kid movie.  Alderman Thomas stated Heritage Hills plan to do something in their subdivision also.  

Alderman Thomas stated there is still an issue with drainage in the ditch behind his hour.  There is standing water even when it has not rain and mosquitos has been an issue.  Public Works Supervisor Bennett will check with Bart Korman (the engineer) on the project.

There is a drainage issue with 534 Austin Drive, and Jaeger Builders is the contractor.

It was reported there has been an increased in break-ins/burglary in Dieckman Farms subdivision.  Chief Doyle stated he is aware of the issue and is working on it.  Alderman Thomas did thank Chief Doyle and the police department for working to slow down drivers in Heritage Hills.

Grant Updates:
· Safe Room:  The pre-construction meeting will be held on September 29, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. at the City Hall.  The notice to proceed should be issued by Mayor Watson during this meeting. 
· The Department of the Interior National Park Service Land and Water Conservation Fund for Bruer Park’s application has been submitted for approval to go out for bids.
· Sewer Study Grant-Grant has been submitted for approval for funding but could be awhile before it is approved.


Report from Departments, Boards, and Committees:

Administrator/City Clerk:  
· Health Insurance:  Health insurance paperwork must be submitted by employees by October 31st.  Dental insurance is being offered for the first time without requirement of everyone participate.  The cost is $24.61 for employees.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the City covering the cost of dental for employees, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, and Alderman Thomas-yes.  Motion carried: 4 yes/0 no votes.
· The next topic to be discussed was LAGERS.  Two questions need to be answered: If the calculation upon retirement be set with 36 months or 60 months and if the Board approves the Rules of 80-age and years of service=80 and can retire).  Alderman Cannon made the motion to approve the 36 years to be used for calculation of benefits for retirement and the option of the Rule of 80 for employees, second by Alderman Thomas and roll call voted as follows: Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Cannon-yes.  Motion carried 4 yes/0 no votes.  The City will hold a special meeting on Wednesday, September 30, 2020, to approve the ordinance to join LAGERS and the date it would start would be October 1, 2020.  

Treasurer:  The next topic of discussion was National Night Out.  This would have been the second year for the City of Truesdale, but it was cancelled due to Covid.   The rule is one city has it for two years and then it is passed to another city in the county.  Alderman Cannon made the motion to pass the event to the next city, second by Alderman Thomas, with roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Cannon-yes, and Alderman Brooks-yes.  Motion passed:4 yes/0 no votes.   The event will be offered to one of the following cities/Villages:  Innsbrook, Marthasville, or Warrenton.  Wright City had it the two years before the City of Truesdale.

Attorney :  Attorney Joyce reported the Courts are still closed.  

Public Works Supervisor:  Mark discussed the damage to the ADA warning ramps when the railroad crew worked on the railroad crossing on Laura Street.  They have agreed to pay for the repairs and Mark is getting estimation from two companies.  The railroad will require a two-day notice so they can have a flagman in the area.

Mark stated he needed to order salt.  It was $116 per ton last year and this year it is $96 a ton and he would place an order for 50 tons.  Alderman Green made the motion to approve the salt order, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, and Alderman Green-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.  

Mark reported the attempt to repair the picnic tables at Bruer Park did not work so he will need to order the new blanks for both tables.  The total cost will be $488 which includes the labor to repair them.
Alderman Green made the motion to approve the ordering of the planks, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Brooks-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Green-yes, and Alderman Cannon-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.  It was stated the cost of repairs should be provided to Attorney Joyce and Chief Doyle.

Mark reviewed the grading plans with the Board of Aldermen.  A retaining pond will be needed, and it was questioned if they would need a fence around it.  Mark will check into this.  It was reported they were in contact with the City of Warrenton for water and sewer and Department of Natural Resources.

Police Chief:  Chief Doyle will be hiring a records clerk with a start date of September 28, 2020.  The position is being filled by an experienced police records clerk who currently works for a law enforcement agency in the same capacity.  This position was budgeted for in the current budget.  The report given was 14 incident reports, 94 calls for service, 25 citations, and 12 warnings.

No reports needed from the various committees.

Bills/Ordinances:   Alderman Green made the motion to introduce Bill #31-2020 for the first reading, second by Alderman Thomas:  An ordinance approving park use and reservation policies for Bruer Park, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Cannon-yes, Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, and Alderman Brooks-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes/0 no votes.   Alderman green introduced Bill #31-2020 for the second and final reading, second by Alderman Thomas, and roll call voted as follows:  Alderman Green-yes, Alderman Thomas-yes, Alderman Brooks-yes, and Alderman Cannon-yes.  Motion carried:4 yes, 0 no votes.  This will now be Ordinance #928.

NEW BUSINESS:  Alderman Thomas reported that he had received information from Buddy Jewell that he would be able to attend Railroad Days in 2021 at a cost of $2,750, room and meals.   The Board was very interested in having him be the entertainment.  

Being no other business to come before the Board, Alderman Green made the motion to adjourn the meeting, second by Alderman Thomas, with all aldermen approving.  

Meeting adjourned at 6:15 p.m.

_____________________________________
MaryLou Rainwater, MRCC
Administrator/Clerk


_____________________________________
Approved on date written above

______________________________________
Chris Watson-Mayor
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